
Welcome to our Spring 2 newsletter.

Year 3 have an exciting half term ahead, learning about Egypt, Animals including
Humans and beginning our Lent learning. We will be participating in the Big Lent

Walk as part of our Catholic social action so please do look for our posts on X and
donate if possible via the CAFOD link.

For our Egypt learning, we have a Mother's Day inspire lesson planned for
Thursday 27th March, where we will be sowing Egyptian collars! We also have a

school trip planned to Birmingham Art Gallery, where we will be taking part in an
exciting Egyptian workshop on Friday 11th April.

Throughout Spring 2, you can help your child’s progress at home by practising
their spellings and times tables with them. The children are tested weekly on these.

Homework has been set on TT Rockstars. Please refer to our Spring 2 curriculum
map, which is included within this newsletter, for further details about what will be

covered in lessons. 

kind regards,
Year 3 staff

On PE days - the children come in wearing their PE uniform. 
This is the gold t-shirt, royal blue shorts, dark navy or black tracksuit bottoms
and plain trainers. Please ensure that any jewellery is taken off for PE days for
your child’s (and others) safety. All long hair must be tied back in a ponytail. 

St. Mary's mission: To love God above all things by: learning together, loving ourselves, loving each other, 
loving all people, loving life itself and constantly striving for excellence worthy of our God-given gifts. 
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Our RE learning for Spring 2 is: -

Curriculum Map - Spring 2
These are the topics that your child will be studying in Spring 2 - 

We will be studying the following units in our RE lessons: -

Lent
The unit is designed to help the children

appreciate that during Lent Christians
resolve to change and try to become
more like Christ. The children will be

introduced to new Gospel stories about
Jesus bringing change into the lives of

people he encountered.

Holy Week
The unit is designed to help

deepen the children’s knowledge
of some of the events of Holy Week
and to deepen their understanding
of the foundation of the Church’s

celebration of the Mass.



Homework - spelling



Homework - key spellings

Homework - timestables



Lent Reflection
This Lent we are called to change our hearts – to give
up those habits, like anger over little things, which lead
us away from God and our friends. We should change

our hearts to always be full of love; to pick up our cross
and follow in the way that Jesus has put before us.

 “Create in me a clean heart, O God, 
and renew a right spirit within me.”

Psalm 51:10

scripture

Lent provides us with an opportunity to deepen our spirituality and change things we
do not like. We can change things around us, speak up for injustice, and change

some our our own behaviours to be the best version of ourselves that we can be. 
We have the perfect example to follow: the teachings of Jesus. 

By doing this, we can make the world a better place. We can start small by showing
love in our hearts to our friends in school; our families at home; and out in our
wider community. We are called to make right choices and to love our enemies.

reflection

What can you change this Lent?
open question

A Creative Reflection Think of something that you can change this Lent. 
Show your ideas in creative ways: - you could make a pledge; write a prayer; or

create a piece of art work including Jesus’ teachings about how we should live our
lives. We look forward to seeing your creative reflections.

Task

Change

Homework - Power Project - RE - Y3
Lent - Our power projects this half term have an RE theme.

We would like children to embrace their Lent journey with learning 
and prayer time in school and within their homes too... 

Complete the task and bring your project in for our Lent displays and prayer areas



Dates for this half term - Year 3
Spring theme - 

Spring I1 Virtues

24th February 2025 - 8:4 5am

28th February 2025 - all day

WB 3.3.25 

4th March 2025 - am

5th March 2025 - 10:00am

6th March 2025 - all day

WB 10.3.25

12th March 2025 - 9:15am

17th March 2025 - all day

20th March 2025 - all day

21st March 2025 - all day

27th March 2025 - all day

1st April 2025 - am

1st April 2025 - pm

3rd April 2025 - pm

9th April 2025 - 9:30am

11th April 2025 - all day

WB 14.4.25

17th April 2025 - 11:00am

17th April 2025 

Dignity of Work

Attentive and Discerning

Children return to school at normal time

Pet Day - animal theme dress up - see separate letter

Careers Week / Vocations week

Year 3 visit to Harborne library (8:45 3T and 10:15 3L)

Whole school Mass in Church for Ash Wednesday - parents welcome

World book day - wear pyjamas

British Science Week

Year 4 Mass in Church (and Year 3 classes attend) - parents welcome

INSET day - school closed for all pupils

One life Pilgrims of Hope Retreat for whole school

Down Syndrome Awareness Day

Mothers’ Day Inspire Event in school

Year 3 visit to Harborne library (8:45 3L and 10:15 3T)

Parent Consultation Evening

Parent Consultation Evening

Whole School Mass - parents welcome

Year 3 school trip to Birmingham Art Gallery

Holy Week

Year 6 Stations of the Cross in Church for KS2 and parents

Break up for Easter Holidays

1:40 finish time - Reception classes

1:45 finish time - KS1 classes

1:50 finish time - sibling group

2:00 finish time - KS2 classes


